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Our parish will conduct a synodal listening session on January 12, 2022 as part of the synod. This session will 

provide an opportunity for every member of our parish community to share our thoughts and feelings, but more 

importantly to discern how the Holy Spirit is guiding us in our journey together. Please join us for this im-

portant event. We want you to gather with us.  However, if you can’t make the parish listening sessions, share 

your input online at www.owensborodiocese.org/synod  

     DIOCESE OF OWENSBORO 

                                                     McRaith Catholic Center/Office of the Bishop 

December 2021  

My Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, On October 10, Pope Francis inaugurated a two-year synodal process which will 

culminate in a universal Synod scheduled to take place in Rome in October 2023. The following Sunday, October 17, the 

synodal process was inaugurated in every diocese of the world by every bishop with a celebration at their cathedral 

church. “Synod” comes from two Greek words that mean “journeying together.” Admittedly, the words “synod”, 

“synodal”, and “synodality” are not terribly familiar to us. Yet, they find their foundations in the ancient Church itself. 

Synods have been held throughout the history of the Church and have traditionally consisted of a coming together of a 

group of bishops from various regions of the world, representing the people of God of their dioceses, in order to address 

some particular issue facing the Church. This current experience of synod is unique in that Pope Francis is intending this 

process of “journeying together” be expanded to include all the baptized members of the Church. The level of listening to 

which our Holy Father is calling us is unprecedented. Millions of voices will be heard! Pope Francis explains that this 

synodal path is not about gathering opinions but listening to the Holy Spirit. It is not about administering a survey de-

signed to change the Church’s doctrines or disciplines according to popular opinions, but to call the Church to ongoing 

conversion and deeper communion with each other and with God. At its core, this synodal process is about listening to 

one another so that we might better listen to the Holy Spirit. It is with this in mind that we begin the synodal process in 

the Diocese of Owensboro. During the months of January and February, 2022, each parish is encouraged to host listening 

sessions to which you will be invited. You will be asked to reflect on questions about your personal experience of the 

church and how the Church lives its mission to proclaim Christ. You will reflect upon the things you treasure most about 

our Church as well as the things that distress or pain you. A key component of the listening will include ways to bring to 

the table the voices of those who are easily ignored or marginalized. The Holy Spirit lives and works through all the Bap-

tized, so we cannot afford to exclude anyone from the process. In March, I will be traveling the Diocese hosting regional 

listening sessions. Please make plans to attend. I want to hear the fruits of your parish listening so that I can communicate 

that to the United States Conference of Bishops for the next phase of listening to happen on a continental level. While it 

will be possible to electronically submit your individual reflections and contributions, I strongly encourage you to take 

part in your parish listening session in person and then to join me in March at a regional listening session. I am certain that 

participation in this synodal path to which the Holy Father has called us will bear much fruit in the life of our diocese. To 

learn more about the synod in the Diocese of Owensboro, visit the diocese’s website at www.owensborodiocese.org/

synod . Please make plans now to participate, and join me in keeping our diocesan journey in your prayers by praying the 

Prayer for the Synod on Synodality: We stand before You, Holy Spirit, as we gather together in Your name. With You 

alone to guide us, make Yourself at home in our hearts; Teach us the way we must go and how we are to pursue it. We are 

weak and sinful; do not let us promote disorder. Do not let ignorance lead us down the wrong path nor partiality influence 

our actions. Let us find in You our unity so that we may journey together to eternal life and not stray from the way of truth 

and what is right. All this we ask of You, who are at work in every place and time, in the communion of the Father and 

the Son, forever and ever. Amen. Praying for God’s richest blessings for each of you.  

       Sincerely in Christ,  

       Most Reverend William F. Medley  

       Bishop of the Diocese of Owensboro, KY  

http://www.owensborodiocese.org/synod
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 From the Pastor 

January 2, 2022                                                        The Epiphany of the Lord  

This weekend we celebrate the Solemnity of Mary, 
Holy Mother of God on January 1.  The Solemnity of 
Mary is normally a Holy Day of Obligation but be-
cause it lands on Saturday, the obligation is dropped 
for this year.   

Sunday, January 2 is the Feast of the Epiphany.  On 
this day we celebrate the arrival of the Magi to offer 
gifts to the child Jesus.  Their arrival and the gifts they 
bring has greatly affected the way we tell the story.  
Nowhere in the story do we hear how many Magi 
came to visit the child Jesus but because we hear of 
three gifts the story is told with three Magi.  The gifts 
are unusual gifts for a child and so it is assumed that 
they are symbolic of the person of Jesus.  Gold, 
Frankincense and Myrrh, gold of the kings, Frankin-
cense for the gods and Myrrh for the burial.  Jesus, the 
King of all Creation, the Son of the One True God, 
who would die on a cross in order to bring salvation to 
all.  Gifts continue to have a big role in this season of 
celebrating the birth of Jesus.  We spend time thinking 
about the right gift or asking for suggestions and then 
going on-line or on the road to find the right gift.  It is 
wrapped and marked and placed under the Christmas 
Tree which is decorated with lights and ornaments.  
Some people will spend a great deal of time trying to 
come up with just the right gift.  As the Magi brought 
gifts to the child Jesus, what do we bring to offer our 
Lord this Christmas.   

The most important gift that we can offer – even 
greater than gold, frankincense and myrrh -  is the gift 
of our love.  We give not only our love but our will-
ingness to suffer for our commitment of this love.  
Mary’s complete and faith-filled acceptance of God’s 
plan for her brought a great deal of suffering as well 
as joy.  John the Baptist, Peter, James, John, and the 
names go on and on all committed their love to Jesus 
and they would each die at the hands of those who did 
not believe.   

We often say that we love the Lord but do we accept 
the suffering that comes from that love.  Are we will-
ing to be a voice for those who are over-looked, those 
who are discriminated against because of the color of 
their skin, their ethnic background or their legal status 
in our county?  Are we willing to challenge the divi-
sion that is tearing our country apart and seek peaceful 
resolutions to the issues that divide us?   

During this New Year the Church across the world 
is embarking on a process of Synodality.  Pope 
Francis has called the world to enter into a time of 
Synod in which we look at the Church, from the 
pew to the Chair of Peter.  We begin this process by 
taking time in our parish and community to ask 
basic questions about the church, its image in the 
world and its effectiveness in the mission of Jesus 
Christ.  Our first meeting in the parish will be on 
January 12.  We will have more information in the 
bulletin next weekend but I invite you know to mark 
your calendar for the January 12 event.  We will 
begin with Mass at 5:30 then go through the prayer 
and reflection process developed by the diocese.   
After this meeting everyone will be invited to go out 
into the community and to discuss the questions 
with at least one other person.  The idea is that you 
would reach out to people who may be away from 
the Catholic Church, or attend another faith, or have 
no real faith background. Pope Francis believes and 
teaches that we must hear from the people on the 
periphery of our society and this will be our attempt 
to reach out beyond the doors of the Church.   

Following these two meetings we will send a report 
from our parish and community to the diocese.  
Bishop Medley will then hold several Town Hall 
Meetings across the Diocese.  They will be an op-
portunity for the Bishop to hear from as many peo-
ple as possible and address some of the issues that 
have been raised in the parish and community ses-
sions.  We will host one of these meetings with the 
Bishop here at Holy Name on March 8, 2022.   

Please pray that this process will help the Church 
Universal to listen to and respond to issues of the 
Church around the world.  Hopefully this process 
will awaken us all to issues of other parts of the 
world.  Pray that this process will help all members 
of the Church and the larger community to be heard 
not just by the leadership but by all the church.  The 
issues raised around the world will be very different 
but can help us all learn more about our brothers and 
sisters and how we can work together to bring the 
Holy Name of Jesus to all people.    

Reflection Synod on Synodality 
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We are live streaming the Mass on Sunday.  

We can be heard on WSON on Sunday morning 

at 7:30am.  Go to our web page  

www.holynameparish.net/mass 

Holy Name Church tithes to those in need in Henderson Co. by giving 5% of regular collections to our Mary and Martha Account. This is 

used to provide financial and food assistance. 

12/26/2021 Week 26 YTD Prior YTD 

Regular Collections    

Budgeted    

Over (Short)    

Children’s Collection    

Mary & Martha Outreach    

REGULAR OPERATIONAL COLLECTIONS 

ELECTRONIC GIVING      (one time or recurring) 
Electronic giving offers church members a convenient, safe 
and simple way to make regular church offerings without 
the need to write checks, carry cash or prepare envelopes. 

Set up a recurring contribution from your checking, 
savings or credit account.   

Use your smart phone for a one time gift offering. 
If you are uncomfortable going online yourself, the par-

ish office can help. 

Holy Name uses “Vanco” or “GivePlus Church”. 

 Go to https://holynameparish.net/giving.  It will 
take you to Vanco options.                 

Or  W ith your  sm art phone scan the 
code.      

Please patronize the sponsors of our bulletin. Their sup-
port makes this bulletin possible at no cost to the 
church.  This week’s sponsor:     

                                 Thomas Services LLC 

                                       270-860-5113          

WELCOME TO HOLY NAME OF JESUS 

Holy Name of Jesus Parish extends the warmest of welcomes to all who celebrate the Eucharist with us today, especially our 

visitors!  May our worship together be an opportunity to deepen our faith, our love of God, and our love for one another. 

Please browse through this bulletin and our website www.holynameparish.net to learn more about our parish, find re-

sources to aid in your own faith journey and also helpful information about the life of our parish.  To become a registered 

member of the parish, please visit the website or contact the church office. 

All group meetings, children’s Liturgy, and other 

activities have resumed at Holy Name. Please go 

to our website to learn all that will be happening 

in the parish. 

If you need any assistance or have a question 

please feel free to call the parish office. The staff 

will be happy to assist you. 

https://holynameparish.net/giving
http://www.holynameparish.net
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CELEBRATING AN ANNIVERSARY                                                                                                   

   

 

Jan 2-Sierra Duncan, Mildred Greenwell, Madison Hester, 

Carrie Rugg, Nicholas Seaver & Traci Thomas. 

Jan. 3-Edward Duncan, Jr, Diana Emmick, Robin Hays, 

Preston Hazelwood, Pat Miller, Cody Newman, Maxwell 

Thompson, Michael Thomson & Braken Welte. 

Jan. 4-Ray Coomes, Briley Dixon, Harold Hargis, Brandi 

Hauser, Susan Leininger, Kevin Marlin, Cade Russell, Tam-

my Sagez, Ernie Sampson, John Suaer, Nelissa Sutton & 

Audre Swatzell. 

Jan. 5-Leslie Bobo, Nora Marie Ebelhar, Eastin Fulkerson, 

Leslie Phelps, Amber Hays & Bobbie Willett. 

Jan. 6-Audrey Fox, Savannah Hagan & Rose Marie Whit-

ledge. 

Jan. 7-Madeline Bealmear, Brian Gillham, Josephine Hen-

derson, Cynthia Hollowell, Elizabeth Long, Mark Matting-

ly, Jennifer McCormick, Rita Meuth, Liv Schmitt, William 

Speaks, Carla Stearns, William Stone & William Thomas. 

Jan. 8-Clem Brown, Michael Fentress, Austin Garrett, John 

Hancock, Thomas Keen, Barbara McChesney, Patrick 

O’Nan, Raylee Stanley & Olivia Thomas. 

If your anniversary or birthday was not announced 

this week please call the parish office. 

Jan. 2 Steve & Pattye Tweddell 51yrs 

Jan. 3 Joseph & Carolynn Kelley 46yrs 

 Dan & Alyson Thompson 18yrs 

 Mario & Alma Sanchez 22yrs 

Jan. 4 Jay & Yelonda Mitchell 19yrs 

Jan. 5 Daryl & Jill Hagan 37yrs 

Jan.8/9         Lector      Altar Server                  Hospitality  Eucharistic Minister 

4:00pm Keith Harpole 
John Schaudt 

Volunteer Needed Troy & Ruth Christian 
Harold Elpers, Mary Thurmond 

Elizabeth Marlas 
Sr. Laurita Spalding 

7:30am Virgil Carter 
Leann Scott 

Volunteer Needed Anne Klaffer, Marlanne Stallings 
Joanna & Nicholas Stallings 

Walter Clancy 
Sue Kuerzi 

10:30am Harry Mathison 
Theresa Morris 

Brady Francke 
Henry & Alexis 
Francke 

Aaron  & Jeremiah Goldsberry 
Benjamin & Isaac Goldsberry 

Ronnie Goldsberry 
Jacob Goldsberry 

5:30pm Michelle Hargrove 
Deborah Bradford 

John Couch 
Benjamin Couch 

Ranni Dillard 
Mike Farina 

Jim Butler 
Isaac Holland 

                                    Bulletin Deadline 

The deadline to submit information for the bulletin is Mon-
day, before noon. If you would like to submit an article, in-
formation or pictures please e-mail them to: 

                         jhays@holynameparish.net 

All submissions subject to the approval of the editor. 

Have An Upcoming Event? Knights of Columbus Hall is 

available to rent. The hall is available for parties, recep-

tions, and gatherings with seating for 150. Please call 

Brad Eadens 270-724-1618  to make reservations. 

The parish blessed 162 children with a great Christmas. 

Thanks for your generosity! 

Please remember in your prayers,  Lorraine Herbert

( sister of Lucy Hargis) and Dorothy Summers, who 

died recently. May they rest in peace. 
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                Rosary Devotions       

          Every Tuesday, 6:00pm 

Holy Name Youth Group News           
Beth Probus, Youth Minister    

We would love to see you at youth group!! We have some 

fun and exciting things coming up on our calendar so 

come and join the fun! 

A NEW Spring Calendar will be in the mail very soon 

with fun and exciting events that your youth won’t want to 

miss.  I am praying for you this Advent Season and al-

ways know that you are loved! 

Trivia Night:  We had a wonderful fun filled night of 

trivia, food, games and prizes!  Thank you to everyone 

who came out to enjoy.  We had 18 youth and 24 adults to 

compete for giftcads and candy.  I hope we can continue 

this event in years to come. 

High School Youth Group 

Upcoming Events: 

Jan. 9 Bowling at Echo Lanes located at 104 Franklin 

Street, Henderson, KY  

From 6:30-8:30 ALL HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH 

WILL BE FREE!   

Free includes: 2 Games of Bowling, Bowling Shoes, 2 

Slices of Pizza, 1 Drink 

Come and join the fun! 

Feb. 5/6 High School Retreat.   

Feb. 12/13Lock-Out  

Feb. 18-20  Lazarus Retreat Sign up NOW 

MR. 11-13  Youth 2000 Sign up NOW  

Mar. 19/20 Possible Senior Retreat 

7/8 Grade Youth Group 

Upcoming Events: 

Jan. 15-16 Lock-In for 7/8th Grade:  Need Chaperons: 

Contact Beth Probus 

Feb. 27 7
th

 Grade Retreat:  Need Junior & Senior 

Volunteers 

Mar. 5 8
th

 Grade Retreat:  Need Junior & Senior 

Volunteers 

              

 

 

 

 MARK YOUR CALENDARS!! 

 Annual Women’s Retreat 

January  28-30. 2022 

Sarto Retreat Center, Evansville In 

Please watch the bulletin for more details 

                          Social Action News 

 Ranni Dillard                   rdillard@holynameparish 

 

 Entering 2022 with Open Eyes  

 Every day we encounter Christ. Unfortunately we 
often miss seeing him. This year, resolve to keep 
your eyes open to Christ in the people and situa-
tions that surround you everyday. He is the harried 
mother trying to corral her toddlers in the grocery. 
He is the beggar on the street corner. He is sitting 
across the dinner table. He is sifting through the 
tornado rubble. Imagine the difference you can 
make if you see Christ and react with love to his 
presence. Then those you encounter will see Him in 
you. Have a blessed 2022! 
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Join us for strength training classes! These 

classes are designed for mid-life and older adults 

and include progressive resistance training, 
balance training, and flexibility exercises. 
Classes are three times a week. Monday, Wednesday and Friday 

10:30am-11:30am FREE 

Instructional Pickleball at HOLY 

NAME Multipurpose Room! 

Come and join us in January for a 

FUN experience to learn about 

PICKLBALL! 

 

 

Tuesday Jan. 4 -1030am-1130am  

Tuesday Jan. 11 and Thursday Jan. 13-1030am-1130am 

Tuesday Jan. 18 and Thursday Jan. 20 1030am-1130am 

The evening opportunities to learn about PICKLEBALL 

will be on Tuesday January 4, January 11 and January 18 

in the Multipurpose Room at 530pm-630pm. 

This is FREE COMMUNITY event! Bring your family, a 
neighbor or a friend! Share in fellowship as we do a fun 
activity together! No SKILL or TOOLS needed as we 
will have equipment and we will help your skill!!! 

2022 NEW YEARS RESOLUTIONS- WHAT WORKS 
FOR YOU? 

 

7. Do One New Thing a Month 

 Try a new food, new restaurant or new activity! 
Read a daily devotional.  

6. Save A Small Percentage of Your Paycheck 

 If you don’t have the habit of saving each pay 
check, start small and try to be consistent! 

5. Do Your Bit for The Environment 

 Recycle, reuse a tote bag, donate clothing or eat 
one plant based meal a week.  

4. Be Kind to Yourself and Others 

 A small act of KINDNESS to be positive in 
someone’s day! 

3. Change Up Your Look 

 Change colors you wear with clothes, change 
hairstyle, change style of clothes! 

2. Try A New Recipe Each Week 

 Save money, enjoy home cook meal, and know 
what is in the food you are eating!! 

1. Get More Sleep 

 Develop a routine bedtime and habits. Turn off 
electronics. 
Begin with one item to change this New Year 2022! As 
new habits form other positive resolutions will happen. 
Help another friend make their resolutions as well by 
being an ACCOUNANTABILITY PARTNER!  
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Monday               7:00am      Gary Gillham 

Tuesday               7:00am      Charles Pippen 

Wednesday         5:30pm      Don & Ursula Metzger  

Thursday             8:00am      Phyllis Speaks 

  12:05pm    Gilbert Schleachter    

Friday  12:05pm    Cecil Thrasher 

Saturday            4:00pm      Jimmy Willett 

 Sunday                 7:30am      John Johnson 

              10:30am       Bill & Jane Hays 

                              2:00pm       Max Sauer 

                 5:30pm      Bernard & Patsy Thomas 

Dorothy Alvey 

Travis Baird 

Martha Bannister 

Henry James Barnett 

Mary Basinger 

Susan Book 

John Burke 

Chris Bray 

David Butler 

Bobby Joe Christian 

Gail Clancy 

Paul Coomes 

Raymond Coomes 

Patti Farley 

Charlotte Faulkner 

Canaan Floyd 

Faye French 

Margaret Fulkerson 

Mike Greenwell 

Brett Griffin 

Freida Grossman 

Tommy Hagan 

Harold Hargis 

Michael Harrison 

Nancy Hayden 

Wm. Steve Hayden 

Ronald Hockey 

Mary Ina Jenkins 

Kathy Jenkins 

Dylan Johnson 

Mary Ann Jorgensen 

Terika Kemp 

Anne Klaffer 

Ava Hatfield Lomache 

Eli Lott 

Mark Martin 

Jeanna Mays 

Steve McAtee 

Connor McDonald 

Pat Miller 

Robert Paff 

Gigi Powell 

Bettye Pritchett 

Kathy Prough 

Joyce Rhodes 

Stacey Rose 

Red Sandefur 

Mark Sauer 

Judy Scott 

Cora Sheffer 

Larry & Jenny Sigler 

Susana Solorza 

Debbie Speaks 

Mary Lou Sugg 

Bettye Summers 

Dorothy Summers 

Debbie Hancock Thompson 

Judy Wilkerson 

Jerry Wischer 

Gayle Wolf 

James Wolfe 

Judah Woods 

 

  Mon 

Jan.3 

Parish Office Closed 

English Class, Classrooms 

Parish Council Meeting, Conference Rm 

 

6:00pm 

6:30pm 

  Tue 

Jan. 4 

Active Living, Multi-purpose Rm 

 Rosary, Panis Angelicus Chapel 

10:30am 

6:00pm 

  Wed 

Jan. 5 

Parish Outreach, Parish Office 

Active Living, Multi-purpose Rm 

Spanish Bible Study, Classrooms 

9:00am 

10:30am 

6:00pm 

  Thur 

Jan. 6 

All School Mass, Church 

Active Living, Multi-purpose Rm 

RCIA, Parish Hall 

Handbell Choir, Church 

8:00am 

10:30am 

6:00pm 

6:00pm 

Fri. 

Jan. 7 

Parish Outreach, Parish Office 

Active Living, Multi-purpose Rm 

Holy Hour, Church 

9:00am 

10:30am 

5:00pm 

   Sat 

Jan.8 

Reconciliation, Church 

Saturday Vigil, Church 

9:00am 

4:00pm 

   Sun  

Jan. 9 

  

         Sunday Masses, Church 

7:30, 10:30am, 2:00 & 5:30pm 

Religious Ed. Class, Classrooms 

Spanish Epiphany Celebration, Parish Hall 

Youth Group, Multi-purpose Rm 

St. Vincent de Paul Collection 

Aluminum Can Collection 

 

 

8:45am 

3:00pm 

6:30pm 

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton | January 4 

The patron saint of Catholic schools, St. Elizabeth Ann 
Seton (August 28, 1774 – January 4, 1821) was born in 
New York City to a prominent family of the Episcopal 
faith. When she turned 19, she married a wealthy busi-
nessman with whom she had five children. He later 
died of tuberculosis in 1803, leaving her a young wid-
ow. After discovering the Catholic faith in Italy, where 
her husband had died, she returned to New York and 
converted to Catholicism in 1805. 

After several years struggling as a single mother, Eliza-
beth moved in 1809 to Emmitsburg, Maryland, where 
she founded the Sisters of Charity of St. Joseph, the 
first community for religious women established in the 
United States. She also began St. Joseph’s Academy 
and Free School, which started a chain reaction of 
Catholic-based education in the United States that con-
tinues today.  

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton was canonized September 14, 
1975 in St. Peter’s Square by Pope Paul VI and was the 
first citizen born in the United States to be given the 
title of “saint.”           ©LPi  
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HOME MAINTENANCE, LLC.
For all of your Plumbing Needs!

270-860-3757

zumba.com
Shannon Long, Instructor
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longshannonbeth@yahoo.com

5534 Hwy 41A, Henderson, KY 

(270) 827-1138
1711 North Adams 

Henderson, KY 42420

 

730 N. Green Street 
Henderson, KY  42420

270-826-7772
Most Insurance Plans Accepted

“Jesus Is Lord”

(4328)	

Cooling • Heating
Refrigeration

1500 S. Green St.
Henderson, KY

MO2297
CE31555

827-HEAT 827-COOL
(2665)

onehour@ontimeaire.com
2107 Airline Road, Henderson, KY 42420

(270) 826-9998 or (888) 675-0044
www.ontimetoday.com

                  of Evansville 
www.sonitrolev.com  Rick Tappan

812-253-9469
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